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Shely Koenigs holds her “Spirit of Spring” arrangement.

2009 Calendar – Save the Dates!
May 16  - shoka sanshuike workshop
June 20 – shoka futakabuike
June 27 – Master Garden walk /demo
July 18 – shoka henkakei
August – no workshop
Sept 12/13 - Special Visiting Professor

        workshops
Oct-Dec -  (dates to be announced)
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Illinois Prairie Ikebana members took a break from
studying shoka in May to arrange mini-freestyle
arrangements for Japan Open House. Each
arrangement was required to fit within an 5 ½ x 8 ½
sheet of paper (the colored backgrounds.) It was a
great opportunity to use tiny flowers that otherwise

would make no impact in a standard size
arrangement.  It also honed our skills by having to use extra gentle
care in handling our tiny materials and considering the importance
of mizuage (or taking up of water) for such small stems and
containers. Gunji Sensei, currently in Japan, sent word that our
diligent efforts were greatly appreciated and helped contribute to
the success of Japan House Spring Open House.

Japan House Spring Open House

BIG mini success
Jeanne Holy presents Illinois Prairie Chapter mini-arrangements



           NATURE

DAYDREAM

BLING DAYDREAM By Sue Cramer

   SPRING AWAKENING

Jane Meyer’s ikebana (left/above)
are half the size of mini.

by Dolores Das

PRAIRIE BREEZE

       BREATH OF SPRING

        RITE OF
                         SPRING

By Virgie Young
ANGEL WINGS LETS HAVE A PARTY!

 



ECSTACY SOPHISTICATION

by Joan Volkmann

ZIGZAG   by Marina Fukushima

SPRING FROLIC by Aurora Villacorta

CARNAVAL by Jeanne Holy



WHITE  TIE

By Carol Lyke

YING YANG

POND DWELLER  by  Anna Stanev

       WAITING

SPRING LACE   by  Etsuko Tatsuzawa

EGGCEPTION
by Mary Siedenburg  and

Jeanne Holy

….BECAUSE AFTER ALL… A FLOWER’S A FLOWER ….NO MATTER HOW SMALL
(shamelessly morphed from Dr. Seus’s Horton Hears a Who )



Shoka
Shimputai

(above) At the March workshop Gunji Sensei lectures on Shoka Shimputai
before she leaves on sabbatical in Japan.
(right) Sensei’s shimputai – gooseneck loosestrife, lizianthus, forsythia
(below) Sensei’s shimputai in the semi-formal tokanoma at Japan House
suisen (narcissus), pussy willow, pine



Spring 2009 Shoka Workshops

Members pose with their shimputai
arrangements.
(left) Helen Zhang
(middle L-R)
Sue Cramer, Jane Mangrum, Al Marx
(bottom) Marina Fukushima measures
up a forsythia stem taller than she is in
the February isshuike workshop, and
(right)poses with her shimputai.



May 16  - Shoka Sanshuike  (RSVP due by May. 15, 2009)     9:30 a.m.  - 12:00 p.m.
Please bring your own floral materials and a shoka style container, gravel and an ashi kenzan.

Name: ____________________________    (   ) Member : $10  (   ) Guest : $20

June 20 – Shoka –Futakabuike (RSVP by 6/15/09)  9:30 a.m. to Noon
 Please bring 2 kenzans and a low bowl or suiban type container.
All materials will be provided.

Name: _________________________Member: (   ) $15 Guest: (   )$25

(   )I can help to gather  material on Thurday or Friday (18th or 19th)
 I can help on Saturday 27th with the demo at Japan House  from
(   ) noon – 2:30 pm  or  (   )  2:00 p.m. – 4:30 p.m.

futakabuike – gyo-do-ike by Etsuko Tatsuzawa

 July 18, 2009 – Henka-kei   Oha-mono (Hosta)
(RSVP by Jul 13th, 2008)
9:30 a.m.  - Noon  Please bring a shoka style
container, gravel if necessary  and kusa-mono (fine
needle for grasses) kenzan.
All materials will be provided.
Name: ____________________________
(   )  Member:  $15 (   ) Guest: $25
(  ) I will attend the conditioning workshop

           Illinois Prairie Chapter Spring / Summer 2009 Workshop Reservation Forms

All workshops will be held at Japan House. If you need help in getting your material or have any questions,
contact Jeanne Holy at 217-637-5221 or email to jholy@shout.net . Please return forms, checks and written
correspondence to:  Illinois Prairie Chapter, 2303 Seaton Ct. Champaign, IL 61821-6623

In May we will continue our study of Shoka. Please bring your own materials for sanshuike or three material
shoka. This style of shoka is more contemporary and success relies heavily on a good combination (deai) of
materials. The rules of shoka apply, but are more relaxed than with isshuike and nishuike.

In June  and July we will study Shoka  Henka-kei , variant forms of shoka (advanced) derived from special
materials and combinations. We have studied futakabuike , divided root shoka, many times before. Materials for
sui-riku–ike (water and land plants) and gyo-do-ike (literally “fishpath” meaning all water plants) will be
provided. Also in June, on the 27th  we will be presenting demonstrations at Japan House in conjuction with the
Master Gardener’s Garden walk, of which Japan House gardens are part of. We need several volunteers to make
an arrangement in the demo or for display that afternoon.

In July we will study Oha-mono
(large leaf material) and plan to use

Plantain Lily (hosta.) Thursday the 16th
at 6:30 p.m. there will be a special

conditioning workshop in Jeanne Holy’s
yard showing how to condition hosta
leaves for use in shoka. Many hosta

leaves must be prepared for the
workshop so please sign up if you can

come (its FREE!) and  also let us know
if you  have hosta that you can share.

drawing by Jeanne Holy he workshop.

`


